
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

September 12, 2022
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 10thth at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud (Zoom), Commissioner Thomson, Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Chief Berg, Assistant Chief Miner (Zoom) and Secretary Berg.  Station Captain Phill Zimmerman, Firefighter Mark Redis (Zoom) and community member Andrea Xaver were also present.  
Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

* Minutes from August 8th
* Accounts Payable Check #’s 3936-3958 in the amount of $58,476.36
* Payroll Check #’s 3928-3935 and EFTPS in the amount of $4,102.10
Correspondence:  N/A
Public Comment:  N/A
Old Business:  

Levy Lid Lift – Community meetings are set for October 6th at 6 pm, October 8th at 10 am and October 17th at 6 pm.  Commissioner Thomson offered to create a flyer to send out.   The board authorized to send out an educational piece on the levy increase to each voter with one per household or if cheaper, to send a bulk mail piece to all households.
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume 2022.  We have responded to 222 calls so far this year.  
New Business:   
Ladum Properties – Commissioner Thomson spoke with the owner of the twelve lots behind the station and he is intending to start his development.   There is an error on some paperwork that needs to be fixed before he can proceed.   Commissioner Thomson will forward once he receives it. 
Chief’s Report: 
· The brush truck is back in service.  The truck is all caught up with repairs for now.  
· Chief Berg went to the open house for Hughes Fire Equipment.  
· Chief Berg would like to accept an offer from one of his officers to stay one night a week at Station One.  The commissioners will review his offer and discuss next month.
· Mount Vernon station three is under construction so our ambulance and/or back up fire engine is now coming from downtown Mount Vernon so their response time will be a little longer until the station is repaired.  Commissioner McMahan suggested we contact County Commissioner Peter Browning to ensure future notification is provided in advance since the county holds the EMS contract.  There was no planning for the residents of Big Lake, Clear Lake, Lake Cavanaugh or Lake McMurray, all of whom are affected by this response change.
· DNR is now letting us know when there is a big event at the Walker Valley ORV Park.  Chief Berg would like to set up a meeting with the DNR, Mount Vernon Fire and Big Lake Fire.  The commissioners would also like to pursue a fee schedule to charge the people that crash at the ORV park.  
Assistant Chief Report:  
· Assistant Chief Miner was on duty and got called out before his report.
Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order:  Commissioner McMahan thanked Assistant Chief Miner and is very appreciative of his service.  Commissioner Thomson and Commissioner Gubrud agreed.
Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


